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On 26 March 1985, the suspended portion of your NJP was vacated and enforced due to 
continuing misconduct.  That same day, you received NJP for insubordinate conduct.  You did 
not appeal your second NJP.  As part of your punishment, you were placed in the Correctional 
Custody Unit for thirty days.  Further, your command issued you a “Page 13” counseling 
warning (Page 13) documenting your NJP, and your demonstrated lack of respect for your 
supervisors.  The Page 13 expressly warned you that any further deficiencies in your 
performance and/or conduct may result in disciplinary action and in processing for an 
administrative separation.  You did not submit a Page 13 rebuttal statement.   
 
On 10 June 1985, you received NJP for disobeying a lawful order from a superior petty officer 
and unauthorized absence (UA).  You did not appeal your third NJP.  Later the same day, you 
commenced a period of UA that terminated after eight days, on 18 June 1985, with your 
surrender to military authorities.   
 
On 5 September 1985, you were notified of administrative separation proceedings by reason of 
misconduct due to the commission of a serious offense.  You consulted with counsel and waived 
your rights to submit a statement to the separation authority, and to request an administrative 
separation board.   
 
In the interim, on 11 September 1985, you received NJP for your eight-day UA and for missing 
movement.  You did not appeal your fourth NJP.  On 13 September 1985, your command issued 
you a Page 13 documenting your disqualification for submarine duty by reason of unreliability.  
Ultimately, on 15 November 1985, you were discharged from the Navy for misconduct with an 
other than honorable (OTH) characterization of service and assigned an RE-4 reentry code.  
 
On 26 October 2004, this Board denied your initial petition for relief.  On 4 June 2013, your 
request for reconsideration was denied.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and contentions that:  (a) 
you should have received an Honorable discharge for your service, (b) you served honorably for 
well over ninety percent (90%) of your time in service, and (c) you had a little trouble at the end 
of your service, but not to the level of an OTH discharge.  For purposes of clemency 
consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-
service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  The Board did not believe that your record was otherwise so 
meritorious as to deserve a discharge upgrade, change in reentry code, or other conforming 
changes to your DD Form 214.  The Board concluded that significant negative aspects of your 
conduct and/or performance greatly outweighed any positive aspects of your military record.  
The Board determined that characterization under OTH conditions is generally warranted for 
misconduct and is appropriate when the basis for separation is the commission of an act or acts 






